Consultation on School Organisation Planning and Decision Making. 

Summary of Results

The most popular subject for comment was the proposal to move from annual to three-yearly School Organisation Plans. This was supported by around 30 LEAs, with only 4 against. There were mixed responses on the timimg of the initial publication of the draft School Organisation Plan (SOP). A number of LEAs said it would be very difficult to publish this year's plan by the new 1 July date. A significant number of respondents expressed concern that the new 10 week representation period starting 1 July would span the school summer holiday period and would not compare favourably with the present two month period. 

On statutory proposals, the most popular subject for comment was the proposal to reduce the objection period from two months to one month. LEAs were fairly evenly split, but Schools Organisation Committees (SOCs) were three to one against. LEAs were also against a reduction in the period for forwarding objections from four to two weeks, with only two in favour.

A number of respondents commented unfavourably on the provision in the primary legislation for competitions for additional secondary schools, to be decided by the Secretary of State, on the expansion of popular schools, and on appeals to the adjudicator by promoters in certain circumstances. They saw these as a move away from local decision-making by the School Organisation Committee, and as potentially leading to wasteful surplus places and more difficult planning. Some respondents saw a tension between increased diversity, including faith schools, and community cohesion.  
